

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION WASHINGTON

August 16, 2022

The Honorable Alex Padilla United States Senate B02 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Padilla:

Thank you for your letter regarding the pending assignment of license applications that propose to transfer certain TelevisaUnivision radio properties to the Latino Media Network. The parties to this transaction filed their applications with the Federal Communications Commission on July 8, 2022. The agency's Media Bureau placed the applications on public notice on July 12, 2022, starting the 30-day period for interested parties to submit comments or Petitions to Deny. The applicant will then have an opportunity to file an Opposition to any Petitions to Deny, and the petitioner will then have an opportunity to file a Reply.

Please be assured that the Media Bureau staff will properly review the applications consistent with agency rules and statutory authority. This process includes a thorough review of the record to determine if the proposed assignment is in the public interest pursuant to Section 310(d) of the Communications Act. I have asked the Media Bureau to place your letter in the record in this proceeding. I hope this is helpful. Please let me know if you have any further questions.

Sincerely,

Jessica Rosenworcel

Jum Rammune_